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April 3, 2015 

 

 

Mr. John Carmello, Superintendent of Schools 

Enlarged City School District of Troy 

475 First Street 

Troy, NY 12180 

 

Re: Ark Community Charter School 

 

Dear Mr. Carmello: 

 

 This letter is to inform you that the NYS Education Department, on behalf of the New York 

State Board of Regents, has received a petition from the Ark Community Charter School (“the 

School”) to dissolve.  The School seeks approval of the petition, which is expected to be acted upon 

by the Board of Regents at its April 2015 meeting.   

 

 The School ceased educational operations at the end of the 2013-2014 school year, and its 

charter expired on July 31, 2014.     

  

 If you have any questions, please contact me at Karonne.Jarrett@nysed.gov or call (518) 

474-1762.  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

 

        Yours truly, 

 

        

 

 

        Karonne P. Jarrett, Esq. 

        Assistant Counsel 

Office of School Innovation 

 

 

Cc:  Superintendent(s) of public school districts within county 

Principals/heads of public and non-public schools within county  

 Mr. William Clarke 
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